Excellency Minister Djimet Arabi, Minister of Justice

Ministère de la Justice 

N’Djamena

TSJAAD

E-mail: arabidji@gmail.com
Copy to:
Ambassade van de Republiek Tsjaad (Brussel)
H.E. Mrs. Ammo Aziza Baroud

Boulevard Lambermont 52

1030 Brussel

BELGIË

E-mail: contact@ambassadedutchad.be
(Plaats, datum)
Your Excellency,

I am writing to you in concern of human rights defender Baradine Berdei Targuio, the President of the Chadian Human Rights Organization. On 18 February, the Criminal Court sentenced Baradine Berdei Targuio to three years in prison and a fine of 250,000CFA for ‘breach of the constitutional order’. On 22 January 2020, two days before his arrest, Baradine Berdei Targuio posted on Facebook that the President of Chad might have been seriously ill and was in France for treatment. He had also addressed an open letter to the President on the human rights situation in the Tibesti region in Chad, in the context of a state of emergency. I believe that Baradine Berdei Targuio’s conviction is a punishment for the exercise of his right to freedom of expression.

In this regard, I urge you to immediately and unconditionally release Baradine Berdei Targuio, who is detained solely for his peaceful human rights work. I also urge you to stop using the criminal justice system to target and harass human rights defenders and ensure a safe and enabling environment for them.

Thank you for your attention. I am looking forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
